
State Advisory Board (SAB) Meeting Minutes 
DEQ – Piedmont Regional Office 

May 12, 2011 
10:00am – 2:00pm 

 
 

• Meeting was called to order by SAB Chair, Dan Demers at 10:00 am. 
 

• In attendance were:  Brian Castelli, Jim Christman, Dave Coffin, Tom 
Cormons, Dan Demers, Dean Downs, Evans Drake, Mark Feltner, Charlie 
Forbes, Ted Handel, Richard Langford, Kevin McGunnigle, Anil Mehrotra, 
Gerald Pellett, Deborah Randolph, John Roland, Bill Shobe, Lowell Smith, 
and Cathy Taylor. 

 
• Members unable to attend were:  Daniel Ancona, Daniel Goldstein, Paige 

Holt, Joe Loschiavo, and Sheryl Raulston. 
 

• Quentin Cannatella attended the meeting for Daniel Goldstein who was 
unable to attend.  

 
• DEQ staff in attendance was Alma Banks, Mike Dowd, and Tamera 

Thompson. 
 

• Introductions of SAB members and DEQ staff. 
 

• The minutes were reviewed from April 13th meeting.  No changes needed. 
 

• Covanta Energy (Kevin McGunnigle) sponsored lunch for the meeting. 
 

• Bill Shobe will give an overview of UVA Collaborative website at the June 23rd 
meeting.  In the meantime, he is going to add the new members to the site 
and set-up the new projects. 

 
• The three workgroups worked on outlines and coordinated research 

assignments to build the structure of a final report.  
 

• The remaining 2011 meeting dates to be held at DEQ-PRO are: 
 

June 23rd 
July 21st  
August 18th 
September 15th 
October 20th 
 

• The next SAB meeting will be held on June 23, 2011 in the PRO Training 
Room. 
  

• The meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm. 


